

MEMORANDUM

TO: Mayor and Council Members

FROM: Rudy Garza, Assistant City Manager

DATE: August 14, 2009

SUBJECT: August 20, 2009 Council Agenda Item: Remain Overnight Apron (RON)

Bid Award

On the August 20th Council agenda, there is an item to award a construction contract for the Remain Over Night (RON) Apron Phase 1 project, under the Contract and Land Management Department, which was postponed from the August 6th Council meeting.

City staff recently made the decision to reject all bids for this contract solicitation, as per its authority under state statute. Therefore, this item will be withdrawn from the agenda by staff. The Invitation for Bid (IFB) for this project will be re-issued, and staff will bring back a new item for Council's approval of the contract award in the near future.

Please let me know if you have any questions or require additional information.

cc: Marc A. Ott, City Manager

Robert Goode, Assistant City Manager

Mike Trimble, Director, Contract and Land Management Department

Jim Smith, Director, Aviation

Howard Lazarus, Director, Public Works

Stephen Elkins, Director, SMBR